
Athey Creek Middle School PTSA

General Meeting Minutes for Friday, October 7, 2016

Meeting held in the staff lunchroom at Athey Creek
Call to order: Meeting called to order at 9:30 a.m. by President  Jennifer Tabor

Quorum established with 21 members in attendance

Thank you to all who attended — all 26 of you!

Welcome and Introductions (Jennifer Tabor)
PTSA President Jennifer Tabor welcomed everyone to the meeting and asked attendees to take turns introducing themselves to the group.

Principal Report (Joel Sebastian)
Joel was at the district HQ and did not send a substitute to the meeting.

Guest Speakers (welcomed and introduced by Jennifer Tabor)
Mark Parrish: The parent of Athey alums and a current 8th-grader, Mark was hired by WL-WV as the middle school science fair (MSSF) representative. The MSSF will be Feb. 3 at Wood MS in Wilsonville. 150 projects are anticipated, with approx. 50 from each district middle schools. Athey’s participation is typically about 25 projects. The district is investing resources into the MSSF and is pushing hard — projects should start now and be approved by December. Volunteers contact parrishm@wlwv.k12.or.us. Bobbi Kelly to discuss organizing a parent information night at Athey.

Pam Pierce: She is the president of the West Linn Community Task Force, a group dedicated to raising awareness of teen drug and alcohol abuse that’s now in its 7th year. She described the group’s efforts to engage high school students, notably with a teen advisory board, described her own struggles with addiction, and urged parents to attend the WLCTF’s “adults only” event Oct. 20 at WLHS.

Otto Schell: Oregon PTA’s legislative director, he explained that the IRS allows nonprofit organizations to express positions on ballot measures but not on candidates, and he was attending today’s meeting to urge attendees to support Measure 97, a corporate tax on C-Corporations doing business in Oregon with $25 million or more in sales. He presented a brief history of school funding and explained about the budget shortfalls affecting Oregon schools and how Measure 97 is designed to address those shortfalls and create a durable solution that will stretch into the future.

Approval of the minutes (Jennifer Tabor)

Minutes from the September meeting were delivered via email to attendees of that meeting and posted on the PTSA website, and corrections were made as requested. Copies were made available to today’s attendees, with time given for review. Emily Schmitt moved approval of the minutes as presented. Elaine Cozart seconded and the motion was carried by unanimous approval. October minutes will be distributed to attendees and approved at the November meeting.

BOARD REPORTS

President’s Report (Jennifer Tabor)

Jennifer announced upcoming dates of note, including TASA on Oct. 12, no school Oct. 13-14, and the bookfair during those dates, noting that volunteers were still needed. She then explained that PTSA was ready to distribute checks to teachers, with the amount reduced to $50 from $100 to comply with WL-WV rules. An additional $50 can be available to teachers who provide receipts for up to that amount.

Co-Vice Presidents’ Report (Nicole Rusk)
Speaking on behalf of both co-vice presidents, Nicole asked to defer her report until the “new business” portion of the meeting. No objections were raised.

Secretary’s Report (Kate Hoots)

Kate reminded the group to sign in on the group signup sheet.

Treasurer’s Report (Lola Skates)

Lola reported that the past month had been a busy time for the treasurer, with money coming in from the annual fund, the dance, and the student store as well as checks being written to cover teacher grants approved in 2015-16.

Membership Report (Melissa Juenger)

Melissa distributed coupons from Baskin Robbins, delivered via Oregon PTA as a thank you to members. She reported that there were 204 members last year and explained that our target this year was 214 members, a five percent gain. As of this meeting, she reported 160 members, including 10 faculty, and said she expected to receive more today from Lola. Member June Ho was the winner of the membership drawing and received a $25 Amazon gift card.

Volunteer Coordinator (Bobbi Kelly)

Bobbi reminded everyone again of the bookfair coming up next week and said that Joyce had recently sent out a signup link via email. She expressed thanks to all who had already volunteered at PTSA events this school year.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

Back to School Dance (Laura Greyerbiehl)

The first 2016-17 dance was a success! Laura thanked Dee Putnam for providing decor, Emily Schmitt for training and supporting Laura, and the PTSA board and Athey parents for their support. 250 kids attended and it made a profit of $1,068.11. Laura is working on a date for the winter dance, and has scheduled May 12 for the spring dance.

Turning Point (Amanda Curdy and Allie Jensen)

172 students registered for the event, with 78 girls and 94 boys attending what Allie called “two totally different events.” Toni Snapp filled in for Joel when he was unable to attend. When the martial arts expert canceled the day of the event, Chris Berg filled in and saved the day. The event brought in $4,000 with expenses of $3,800. Allie reminded everyone that the event was never meant to be a fundraiser; it’s a community building event. She mentioned that the price of the pizzas went from $6 last year to $10 this year. She also issued a call for parents to start thinking about volunteering to head up the committee for next year’s Turning Point.

TASA (Jennifer Tabor)

Speaking for TASA coordinator Rachel Stevenson, Jennifer urged everyone to check the online signups to see what was still needed.

Student Store (Shari Winters)

The student store is “on fire,” Shari reported. Hot sellers are Poptarts and Rice Krispy Treats — both of which are on the district approved list, as are all the snacks sold at the store. The store makes upward of $50 each day it’s open, with a new one-day record of $101 just set. Shari noted that this will be her last  year at Athey, and she mentioned the need for someone to replace her next year. She said she has so many volunteers to staff the store that she’s only able to use people about once a month.

Garage Sale/Athey Idol (Saleen Chenevert)

Saleen said that there are 31 brave kids ready to take the stage for the drama/choir fundraiser now in its 13th year. There will be an open dress rehearsal Oct. 20, with tickets $5 at the door, and the event itself Oct. 21. Tickets available on eticketexpress.com and some at the door that night. She said the event will sell out.


Regarding the garage sale, Athey parent Erica Lemons has again arranged for her company, Norlift, to donate the shipping containers — totally free to us. The first drop will be the Tuesday before Christmas break starts. Saleen hopes to have the containers onsite by December. Two people have expressed interest in shadowing Saleen this year to learn about possibly taking the GS over next year.


Saleen reminded the group that the GS raised $21,000 in 2016, with the money going to fund teacher grants. Donation drop off days will again be on Tuesdays, and the sale will again be a one day sale followed by a second day of $5 bag sales. The five-year revenue average is $15,000. The sale will be held Sat./Sun., April 29-30, 2016.

NEW BUSINESS

Parent Social (Nicole Rusk)

Nicole reported that Jen Drew had investigated options and secured a date at Pete’s Mountain Vineyard for an inaugural parent social event. A total of 42 tickets can be sold for the event, to be held Oct. 20 from 6 to 8 p.m. Nicole suggested a ticket price of $15 to $20 to cover food and wine, with a contribution from PTSA to cover the space rental. She reminded the group that the event’s goal was to bring together parents from Willamette, Trillium and Stafford in a relaxed setting that would encourage conversation and socializing. She proposed a PTSA contribution of $500 for this trial run, explaining that if the event goes well PTSA would like to do something bigger in the spring.


Rachel Klinger noted that if the goal was to introduce parents to each other, 42 was not a very big number to attend. Saleen said that trying something new was a good goal but said this event did not feel inclusive. Bobbi noted that at those numbers, it would require a PTSA contribution of more than $10 per attendee. Jennifer Tabor suggested that we could approve a smaller PTSA contribution and then increase ticket prices. Laura noted that Stafford’s wine event cost $75 per couple, which includes food and wine but not transportation, and said that $20 per person sounded reasonable. Jennifer reminded the group that this was not envisioned as a fundraiser.


Stephanie Eilitz asked if attendance would be limited to PTSA members, and Jennifer emphatically said it would not. Melissa Juenger mentioned the possibility of grade-level socials being held next year. The question was raised if the board had explored other, bigger venues and Jennifer said yes, including J Willy’s and Oswego Hills Winery, with the goal being to support a local place. Kate said that Pete’s Mountain had offered a significant discount on the space, and reminded everyone that PTSA  money would not be used to pay for alcohol.


Jennifer asked for more comments or a motion to vote on a $500 PTSA budget for the event. A discussion of the per-person amount ensued, with several expressing the opinion that the price difference between $15 and $20 per ticket was not large. Rachel Klinger moved to approve a $250 PTSA budget for the event. Elaine countered with a $300 budget, with $20 tickets, asking if weather allowed outside seating, could the number of attendees increase? The answer was yes, to potentially 60 or 75.


With no one seconding Rachel’s motion, Melissa did second Elaine’s motion. Jennifer called for a vote and the motion to approve a $300 budget, with $20 tickets, passed unanimously. Tickets would go on sale very soon, with notices on Facebook and Athey Notes.

2016-17 Budget Review (Lola Skates)

Lola began by noting that the line item regarding the parent social would be changed to $300. No objections were raised.


She then noted the carryover from last year of approximately $21,000. Questions were raised about that amount, with input from several, including Betty Reynolds, indicating that it was consistent with OR PTA recommendations. Melissa moved to approved the budget as presented, with the amendment noted above. Saleen seconded and the motion carried with unanimous approval. 


Other items


It was noted that the Korean students were to arrive today. 

ADJOURN

With no further business presented and no further discussion presented, President Jennifer Tabor adjourned the meeting at 11:08 a.m.

